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Directorôs Corner                                                                                 September 2017 
 

Fall is my favorite season. Itôs that time between the carefree summer and the cold hibernation of winter. Fall 

is also the best time for a drive in the Model A. 

 

I would like to thank Blanche Eilken and Amy Rozny for running the August meeting while I was at the National 

Meet. You two did a fabulous job. I would also like to thank everyone who welcomed them and helped to make 

them confident in running the meeting. Great job, ladies! 

 

For anyone who was unable to go to the National Meet in Gettysburg, what an event! The Hub City Aôs could 

not have been more friendly, helpful, and informative. They looked like they were genuinely having fun! I sure 

hope that you are planning to go to the meet in Branson, MO.  They have so many activities from which to 

choose that they added additional days! 

 

We have just had the MAFFI Swap at Ken Ehrenhoferôs Forty Horse Farm. Ken and Mark Maron ran another 

great event. We had a beautiful day with vendors and swappers, and a great showing of Model Aôs. This was a 

fun day that supports MAFFI, which promotes the hobby and history of the car that we all love. Thank-you, 

Ken and Mark. 

 

We have some fantastic events coming up. We also have elections coming up. If you have any questions or are 

interested in a position, please do not hesitate to call me or any of our board members. Everyone has something 

to offer. Speaking of running, I have decided to run for the Model A Restorers Club Board of Directors. As you 

all know from watching me the last two years as Director of the Illinois Region, I believe that this club is more 

than just a car club. This club is family to me. I will do all that I can to help make the national club a better club 

for future generations to enjoy the way that I have. I believe I have a lot to offer on the national level and would 

certainly be grateful for your vote. -Christine 

 

 

                                      You canôt build a reputation on what you are going to do. ï Henry Ford 
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Illinois  Region Model A Club Business Meeting Minutes                                                                    August 1, 2017           
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:29pm by Blanch Eilken since 

Chris Rozny was attending the National Meet in Gettysburg. 

Blanche, along with Amy Rozny, welcomed everyone. The Pledge 

of Allegiance was stated. Motion made and seconded to approve 

the June Business Meeting Minutes as printed in The Distributor.  

 

Old Business 

 

4th of July Parades-John Dregenberg thanked all members who 

participated in the 6 successful parades. Although we did not attend 

the parade in Evanston, we participated in Morton Groveôs parade 

for the first time. We experienced good weather, good times, and 

we earned $1,980.00 through the generous participation of our 

many members.  

 

Illinois Region Annual Picnic-Amy reported it was the best picnic 

yet! She thanked everyone who helped at the picnic or donated 

items/prizes. All of the games were great, especially Bingo. And of 

course, the food was delicious. A special thank-you to the Krengers 

for once again letting us use their beautiful home.  

 

New Business 

 

Treasurerôs Report-Don Mormon reported that we have a balance 

of $15,103.47. The financials are printed in the magazine.  

 

Editor-Mike Goode discussed the availability of half-page ads and 

that they are working on the size of The Distributor as they 

currently needed an insert this month.  

 

Activities Report-Vince reported on the following upcoming 

activities: 

 

-The MAFFI Swap Meet Fundraiser for the Gilmore Museum will 

take place at Ken Ehrenhoferôs house on August 19 beginning at 

8:00am. Please RSVP to Ken or Mark. There is a flyer in The 

Distributor. 

 

-Friendly Ford Customer Appreciation Day will take place on 

August 26.  There will be lots of great cars, music, and free food. 

Please support them like they support us. There are flyers and sign-

up sheets on the table.  

 

-Randy Yockey of Friendly Ford is offering a tour of his private 

collection on October 22. 

 

National News-No national news since Ken was attending the 

National Meet in Gettysburg.  

 

Club Sales/Mini-Swap-Joe Romando reported that there were 

pictures of several cars which were available to purchase.  

 

Announcements-Susan reported that two members recently passed 

away: June Michaelson and Joe Ellen Scrambler.  

 

-New Member Coordinators-There were no new members or 

guests.  

 

-Greeter-John Holmes stated that there were 37 members in 

attendance and 3 Model Aôs.  

 

Directorôs Comments- In Chrisô absence, Amy commented that we 

are having a very positive response to Jim Pattersonôs idea of 

selling books that members are no longer using. If you have any or 

know anyone who has books to donate, please contact Jim.  

 

Reminder: Every Illinois Region needs to be a member of one of 

the national clubs.  

 

We received a thank-you note from the Youth Scholarship Fund 

for our recent donation collected at the Sharon Model A Day ñfruit 

saleò. 

 

Comments from Membership-On Sunday, August 13, there will be 

a 72nd Anniversary Celebration of World War II at Veterans Park 

in McHenry.  

 

Frank announced that the Awards Banquet will take place at the 

Elmcrest Banquet Hall. More information is to follow.  

 

A big thank-you to Blanche and Amy for doing such a great job 

moderating the meeting.  

 

Jerry Tiesch held the 50/50 raffle, and Blanche Eilken told a joke.  

 

Motion was made and seconded at 8:05 PM 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Susan Holmes 
___________________________________________________________ 

. Below-Check out Amy Roznyôs new Model A tattoo. Amyôs love for the 

hobby-both the cars and the people-is obvious. She said that it is a symbol 

of something that has brought her family together for generations, and 

something that she wants in her life forever.   Anyone else have a Model A 

tattoo? Send us a photo of it and weôll put in The Distributor.  

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

National Meet-Gettysburg, PA 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Tech Talk 
 

This monthôs tech talk was submitted by Carl Hagland, and was 

written by Steve Schullery. 

 

Everyone knows that itôs a waste of time and resources to top off a 

Model A radiator very close to the top of the overflow tube. 

Conventional wisdom is that in the course of normal driving, the 

coolant will ñseek its own levelò by expelling excess out of the 

overflow. This can occur by the coolant level rising until it overtops 

the overflow tube or by coolant sloshing and splashing around that 

occurs even though the average coolant level is below the tubeôs 

opening. Either way, youôre okay as long as it settles at a level that 

is above the core, so all of the core tubes are being used for coolant 

flow. What constitutes ñexcessò coolant is determined by several 

factors, including the following: 

 

-The highest rpm you run your motor at, whether it is going down 

the highway, shifting gears, or backing down hills in second or 

lower gear. 

 

-Thermal expansion of the coolant. 

 

-How efficiently your water pump operates, which depends on 

what steps you have taken to slow it down, such as, grinding the 

vanes down a bit, or installing a thermostat or some other low 

restrictor, or changing pulley sizes to reduce pump rpms.  

 

-How effectively the baffle thatôs supposed to prevent the water 

pump from shooting the coolant up above the opening of the 

overflow tube does its job, which depends on the baffleôs particular 

design and location, and the location of the overflow tube with 

respect to the coolantôs sloshing pattern in your particular radiator. 

 

-And, finally, how rapidly your radiator lets the coolant drain 

through it, which depends on the radiatorôs design, and state of 

plugged up ness.  

 

My radiator is a relatively new Brassworks touring model (for a 

1929 Model A), seems to mostly settle with the coolant about a 

quarter inch above the core. The baffle blocks my direct view of 

the coolant, but a wooden coffee stirrer fits through the overflow 

tubeôs hole in the baffle, and serves as a nice dipstick.  

 

However, by the end of the driving season, especially if there have 

been a few sustained high-speed runs, some coolant usually needs 

to be bled.  Iôve always wondered if I can do better. A year or so 

ago, I read on Fordbarn.com, about an alleged simple fix for this 

problem. After making trips to the MARC national meet in 

Perrysburg, the Round-Up in Monroe, and other further, Grap 

Country outings, and a 65mph test run for a newly repaired and 

balanced flat tire, I am pleased to report that it works pretty well.  

 

The fix is simply to put a large headed nail, such as a roofing nail, 

in the opening of the overflow tube. This is supposed to prevent 

most of the unwanted sloshing of coolant into the tubeôs opening, 

yet still let coolant get to where it needs to.  

 

 

Remember: The best way to keep peace in the family 

is to wear car clothes to work on the car.  

 

 

Fashion/History 
 

The More Things Changeé 

 

Some of us use slang today that originated around the era of the 

Model Aé 

 

All wet-arguing a mistaken notion or belief 

Bees Knees-a superb person or thing 

Belly laugh-loud, uninhibited laugh 

Big Cheese-important person  

Blind Date-a date with an unknown person, usually arranged by 

mutual friends. 

Bull Session-an informal group discussion 

Catôs Meow-a highly admired person or thing 

Crush-a strong feeling of romantic love for someone that is not 

usually expressed and does not last a long time. 

Fall Guy-scapegoat 

Hard Boiled-tough, without sentiment 

Horse Feathers-balderdash, nonsense 

Jalopy-an old, often dilapidated car 

Main Drag-the most important street in a town or city. 

Push-Over-Person or thing that is easily overcome 

Ritzy-Fashionable and expensive, in a showy way, from the Ritz 

Hotel in Paris. 

Run-around-deceptive or delaying in action. 

Scram-to leave hurriedly.  

Spifflicated-Drunk 
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Omega Watch ad from 1929, above  

 



 

 

Friendly Ford Customer Appreciation Day  
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                                                               

 
                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________ 

Missing parts keeping you up at night? Check out our mini swap,    Our August General Meetingé 
held at our Monthly General Meeting!                                               
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